


Annual General Meeting 15th November 2018

1. Apologies for absence HH

2. Adopt minutes from AGM held 16th November 2017 JW

3. Chairman’s Report HH

4. Secretary’s Report JW

5. Treasurer’s report and adoption of accounts GC

6. Memberships Secretary’s Report CH



Annual General Meeting 15th November 2018

Donations to Charity

1. East Anglian Air Ambulance from Stradsett Rally - £4,500.00
Cheque to be received by Phil Chapman

2. Moth in a China Shop from Working Weekend- £1,685.00
Cheque to be received by Mark on behalf of Mr Mason 

3.    East Anglian Air Ambulance from Road Run - £1,614.00
Cheque to be received by Phil Chapman

4. £1,125 each for 4 Local Charities from Stradsett Rally - £4,500.00
East Coast Truckers, Magpie Centre Riding for Disabled, Addenbrookes Kidneys, 
Dementia UK

Grand Total Raised: £12,299.00



Annual General Meeting 15th November 2018                    
The following existing committee members are to stand for 2018-19:

Jack Dowe and Wayne Mitchell have been nominated to join the committee so we need some one to 
propose and a seconded please 

Block election supported once proposed and seconded.

Position Member

Chairman Henry Howlett

Vice Chairman Judy Webb

Secretary Judy Webb

Membership Secretary Chris Hunt

Treasurer Jayne Carson

Publicity Officer & Rally Organiser Gordon Carson

Committee Members Reg Fletcher, John Moulis, Malcolm Mycock, 
David Askew, Ian Long, Debbie Curry, Alan 
Whiteman, David Mycock, Alan Collison, 
Annie Bruce, Danny Burlingham and Malcolm 
Tompsett



Minutes from AGM 16th November 2017
• The chair Henry Howlett opened the AGM at 19:30pm and welcomed approximately 50 plus members and guests from chosen charities present to receive 

their donations.
• Presentations made on behalf of the club, cheques presented as follows:

• From the 2017 Rally:
• £1,000.00   - Scotties Little Soldiers
• £1,000.00   - Big C (Cancer support)

• Representatives from the above 2 charities each gave a brief presentation outlining the work of their organisations, how funds are spent and the value of 
receiving donations from NVTEC.

• Cheques will be forwarded to the remaining charities:
• £1,000.00 – West Norfolk RSPCA
• £1,000.00 – Prostate Cancer – Norfolk and Waveney Support Group.
• £5,000.00 – East Anglian Air Ambulance.
• £2,340.00 – East Anglian Air Ambulance (from Road Run 2017).

• Presentation made on behalf of the club to Chris Legge for Moth in a China Shop(MIACS) – the proceeds from Working Weekend/Tractor Raffle   - £5,788.81.
• Chris also gave a brief presentation of how MIACS used last years working weekend donation and how this year’s donation will be used.

• Chris also emphasised how important it is for local charities to be receive donations and he thanked the club and its members for their continued support.

• Chris Donaldson (EAAA) was due to attend but sent his apologies- his mode of transport broke down.

• AGM continued as follows:

• Apologies - Received from Andrew Hunt, Reg Fletcher.

• Minutes from previous AGM were available for attending club members to see on screen. These minutes were adopted with no matters arising, signed by 
chairman Henry Howlett.



Reports from AGM 16th November 2017
Chair report:
Henry gave a detailed account of the various events and outings organised and attended by club members. Henry thanked Gordon and those that
helped make this year’s rally another success, Henry also thanked David and Clair Mycock and their helpers for organising another successful working
weekend. And Masons Farm for providing the raffle tractor and their support with this and the working weekend.

Henry went on to explain to club members the issues with Stradsett Estate that have led to the Rally no longer taking place there. Henry spoke about
the many changes that have taken place recently – resignation of Matthew Hoy, Ted and Viv Gray, all of whom Henry thanked for their support. Henry
thanked Debbie Curry for taking on the management of Junior Club and club clothing and Jane Loveday for taking on producing Vintage Torque.

Henry finished with saying that as a group it is time to move forward and engage a younger generation to get on board, and members present to offer
any help/support in setting up a new rally for 2018 if this is achievable.

Secretary’s Report
Judy Webb read out a report from outgoing secretary Ted.

Ted thanked Henry for his leadership over the past year and highlighted the increased attendance at winter meetings , including the presence of
WAGS. Ted talked about the increased publicity the club receives, the increased size of the road run, the expansion of the club stand and the junior
club section which has 25 members, vital to the clubs long term sustainability.

Ted also spoke about the many events that members have attended and exhibited at in the past year, also talking about the development of the rally
and working weekend both of which were a huge success.

Ted thanked all of the committee, members and friends of the club for all of their hard work that has enabled the developments to be made. Ted
thanked outgoing committee members and asked for ideas and contributions to stimulate future growth, development and activities, and wished the
club every success for the future.



Reports from AGM 16th November 2017

Treasurers Report

Gordon Carson presented the annual audited accounts for 2016.

Club is financially sound and Gordon thanked Jayne for keeping the accounts up to
date.
Gordon offered to provide hard copies of the accounts to any member who wishes
to receive them. No questions from the floor.



Accounts from 31st December 2017
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Reports from AGM 16th November 2017

Membership Secretary’s report

Chris Hunt reminded members that their membership is due in December and form will be
in Decembers Vintage Torque. Memberships remain at high levels.

Chris thanked Henry for his support and reiterated his pleas for help in the forthcoming
year, she also thanked Gordon Carson for raising the profile of the club and thanked him for
producing a flyer that outlines what the group does.



AGM 16th November 2017

Election of Officers and Committee.

Henry Howlett was re-elected as chair. Proposed Ian Long, Seconded Gordon Carson 

All existing committee members were re-elected on bloc. Proposed Judy Webb and seconded by 
Andrew Bennett.

Position Member Proposed and Second By

Chairman Henry Howlett Ian Long and Gordon Carson

Vice Chairman Judith Webb Ian Long and Gordon Carson

Secretary Judith Webb Paul Pearman and Debbie Curry

Membership Secretary Chris Hunt David Askew and Alan Collinson

Rally Organiser and Publicity Officer Gordon Carson David Askew and Terry Myhill

Treasurer Jayne Carson Debbie Curry and Ian Long 

Committee Members Cliff Armsby, Reg Fletcher, John 
Moulis, Malcolm Mycock, David 
Askew, Ian Long, Mathew Hoy, 
Andrew Bennett, Alan Whiteman, 
David Mycock, 

Alan Collinson
Danny Burlingham, 
Malcolm Tompsett
Annie Bruce

Ian Long and Andrew Bennett

Henrey Howlett and Ian Long
Ian Long and Debbie Curry
Malcolm Bush and Terry Myhill
David Mycock and Jim Wakefield 



AGM 16th November 2017

The following people have offered their assistance in a supporting role for the 2018 rally if it 
is confirmed that this will go ahead.

Ros Lakey, Keith Gore, Darren Tebbit, Malcolm Bush, Terry Myhill, Peter Kidd (?), Ashley 
Kidd, Jack Dowe, Wayne Mitchell, Terry Mitchell.

Debbie Curry told members that there is 1 couples place available on the clubs Christmas 
dinner at Searles resort in Hunstanton and that she would like to fill this place if at all 
possible.

Henry closed the meeting 20:25pm.



AGM 16th November 2017


